U.S. Department of Justice
Office of Information Policy
Sixth Floor

441 G Street, NW
Washington, DC 20330-0001

Telephone: (202) 514-3642

Paul Mitchell

c/o Trustee
Post Office Box 3097

Winston, OR 97496

Re:  Appeal No. A-2023-01646

Request No. FOIA-2023-127955

supremelawfirm(@gmail.com

VIA: Email 4/26/2024

Dear Paul Mitchell:

This responds to your email dated April 28, 2023, which was postmarked July 5, 2023,
and received by this Office on July 14, 2023, which mentioned your Freedom of Information
Act (FOIA) request to the Office of the Solicitor General (O5G) seeking access to records
concerning Justices seated on the Supreme Court of the United States.

This Office informed vou that your appeal from your OSG FOIA request for the above-
referenced records had been received by this Office and would be assigned for adjudication
under Appeal No. A-2023-01646. However, this Office subsequently learned that you did not
intend to appeal. In your correspondence to this Office sent on July 19, 2023, vou stated, "l did
not submit a formal appeal; | merely re-submitted my original request to OIP." In light of these
circumstances, | am administratively closing Appeal No. A-2023-01646 in this Office.

Please be advised that a request has been opened by the Initial Request Staff (IR Staff) of
the Office of Information Policy and assigned request no. FOIA-2024-01773.

If you have any questions regarding the action this Office has taken on your appeal, you
may contact this Office and speak with the undersigned agency official by calling 202-514-
3642,

Sincerely,



X Rigena Boppedt

Rianna Barrett,
Associate Chief, for Christina Troiani, Chief,
Administrative Appeals Staff



